Harrington Homeowners’ Association, Inc.
c/o William Douglas Management Company
_____________________________________________________________________

412 E. Butler Rd · Mauldin, SC  29662 · Phon​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​e 864-284-6515 · Fax 864-284-1020
Date:

April 23, 2024
To:

Harrington HOA Homeowners and Residents
Re:

Pool Opening, Pool FOB, Pool Rules and Regulations

The 2024 Pool Season is upon us and your pool will be opening on May 25, 2024 from 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m, or dusk, whichever occurs first.  Pool Rules and Regulations are posted at the pool and additional rules are attached which must be adhered to. Use of the pool and its facilities, and any common areas, is at your own risk at all times.
Please remember that the pool is for the exclusive use of members of Harrington Homeowners’ Association, Inc., their families and guests.  All guests must be accompanied by a homeowner of Harrington Homeowners’ Association, Inc. and the Homeowner is responsible to make sure their guests are aware of, and abide by, the rules and regulations.  (A Homeowner who has had their pool privileges revoked cannot be considered as a guest of another homeowner.)
Only one FOB is issued per household which operates the gate and your first one is free as the first Homeowner. Going forward, if you lose your FOB and need a replacement, the cost is $25.00.  Contact 864-284-6515 or email mauldinoffice@wmdouglas.com  for instructions on how to get a replacement FOB.  Please allow at least 3-5 days for processing of a pool FOB as these will need to be mailed to you after you have made your request for a new FOB and paid for a replacement first.  If you sell your home, you are to pass the FOB on to the Buyer.  Do not let anyone into the pool area who does not have an active FOB.
The pool is scheduled to close September 2, 2024.
Also, the pool does have working security cameras and the pool fobs monitor your pool access and you will want to make sure all members of your family are aware of this.  We have already had some security issues.

The Amenities area is for the use of Residents only and no gatherings can be held without making a reservation as per the attached.
If you have any questions, please contact Jessica Young, Association Manager, by email at jyoung@wmdouglas.com or at the above phone number.

Wishing a great and safe summer to all!
